
 
 
 
Massachusetts Cancer Registry  

With great pleasure, we introduce Daniel (Dan) Dooley as the new Director of the Massachusetts Cancer 
Registry. 

Dan most recently served as the Population Health and Research Director at the Center for Science, 
Technology, and Innovation within the Boston Public Health Commission (BPHC), where he's worked for 
over three decades. In this role, he was key in developing Boston's public health surveillance 
infrastructure. Dan has frequently collaborated with community health stakeholders, Massachusetts 
Department of Public Health (DPH) programs, and staff throughout his career. He oversaw public health 
research studies, evaluated programs and policies, and implemented various public health surveillance 
and informatics initiatives. 

He played a key role in developing the Boston Behavioral Risk Factor Surveillance System (BBRFSS), an 
independent survey system modeled after the CDC-BRFSS. For 13 years, he represented Boston in the 
National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA) Community Epidemiology Workgroup and led Boston's 
epidemiological response team during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Dan also contributed to numerous advisory boards, co-authored several Health of Boston reports, and led 
secondary data analysis for the first collaborative Boston Community Needs Assessment. Additionally, he 
developed various analytical tools that used innovative methods to assess differences and trends in 
population health rates. 

Dan has been actively involved in cancer equity initiatives, focusing on collecting and analyzing data 
related to cancer screening, incidence, and mortality. He directed and co-authored surveillance reports 
on cancer among Boston residents, served on the Boston Cancer Advisory Group (CAG), and oversaw 
secondary data analysis that supported Dana-Farber’s community health needs assessments (CHNAs). 

Anyone wishing to connect with Dan can reach him at Daniel.P.Dooley@mass.gov 

We wish him much success in his new role! 

In other news, please take note that Georgette Santilli, MCR’s Education Coordinator will be leaving the 
MCR. At this time, we would like to thank Georgette for her work and contribution to improving the 
quality of our work through the MCR’s MCRe-Minders. She will be greatly missed, and we wish her much 
success! 

Recent Work 

The Statewide Report has been published to the MCR’s website. This covers cancer incidence and 
mortality for the five-year period of 2016-2020. 

We are in the process of publishing our City Town report for years 2016-2020. Please be sure to check 
back to our website in the coming weeks. Going forward, we will be transitioning this to a dashboard 
format and will no longer be providing the static report. 

In the coming months 
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Please take note, any 2023 cases, need to be submitted to the MCR by June 1, 2025.  

As an additional reminder, June 30th closes out the 2024 reporting year. 

Electronic Reporting 

The MCR has been transitioning our paper path reports to an electronic version. As we begin to receive 
electronic pathology reports facilities maybe contacted for additional information on missed or 
incomplete cases. Questions regarding follow-up should be directed to Nancy.Klein@mass.gov. 

As always, the staff of the Massachusetts Cancer Registry would like to thank you for your continued 
support and dedication to the work we do!  

Wishing you all a happy and healthy 2025! 
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